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To learn more about Wild Care, visit our web site! 
www.wildcarecapecod.org

	Wild Care's Animals of 2015   

At the end of this year, we are happy to share with you tales from our Wild Care staff about the most memorable patients of 2015. While we are moved by every animal that comes to our center, there are some stories that made a big impression.

Jennifer Taylor, Animal Care Coordinator & Wildlife Rehabilitator 

"My favorite times at Wild Care always involve good outcomes.  This year that included solving animal conflicts over the phone, talking people through capturing a wounded gull, re-nesting babies back with their parents, releasing a hawk the day after he came in because his only problem was eating too much the day before, and the list goes on.  But, when good news comes out of nowhere about a patient whose recovery has seemed hopeless, that is the BEST! 


A Red Tailed Hawk came to us on October 6.  He was in very bad shape from a collision with a glass fence.  It took days to stabilize him.  It took over five days before he could even stand.  We considered euthanizing several times because of certain medical issues, but because of the tiny bit of improvement we witnessed every couple of days, we continued to do our best for him and hoped he was not suffering. The little baby-steps of recovery continued until the end of November when I walked into the clinic and Amy exclaimed, "The Hawk FLEW!".
"WHAT?"
"The Hawk FLEW!"
" You aren't kidding? Unbelievable!!!!"
 And that was the best Wild Care moment for me this year."
[image: image3.jpg]


 

Amy Webster, Wildlife Rehabilitator 

"I was working late on a Thursday this summer when, around 7pm, I answered a call on our Animal Helpline.  It was a 15 year old girl from the Braintree area who was very upset that her brother had knocked down a nest and three baby birds needed help. She had called a bunch of places, and just couldn't find anyone to help her. I suggested she call some wildlife centers closer to her home, but first explained how she could safely re-nest the birds in an old Easter basket, hanging them close to where the nest was built originally.  I told her it could take some time for the birds to reunite, since mom and babies were most likely traumatized. I gave her my personal number since she was so sweet and was trying so hard to save the birds. The next night she called with the news that the mother bird had not come back and the babies were no longer chirping. I knew time was crucial for these young birds. Together we exhausted every other option but eventually I ended up driving to Braintree with everything I needed to start feeding them. I discovered that the birds were Flycatchers. I spent a couple hours with the family, showing the kids how we feed baby birds every 20 minutes, and then I returned to Wild Care with the Flycatcher trio. The kids continued to call for updates over the next few weeks until the birds were successfully released. That news made these two caring kids so happy - and really made me smile!" 
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Niki Howes, Wildlife Rehabilitator 

"When asked to pick my favorite 2015 Wild Care patient/story, it was not an easy task. Many came to mind, but since my favorite animal that we treat is a squirrel, I had to go with an infant Eastern Gray Squirrel that we affectionately dubbed "Henry Hans." Henry Hans was found crying in a gutter by a couple in Wareham in July, whose sibling had fallen out of the nest and died. The parents were nowhere to be found, so Wild Care was called, and intern Meg Carr offered to rescue the little guy. With the instruction of the Wild Care staff, Meg hydrated the baby overnight and then started him on formula. Upon intake, he weighed only 50 grams, and hardly had any fur. His eyes were still closed, and he wasn't yet able to keep himself warm, so we had to keep him in an incubator and then in a nest basket on top of a heating pad. He was overall a healthy baby squirrel, with just a small laceration on his left shoulder.  This squirrel soon became a Wild Care favorite, and interns Meg Carr and Mackenzie Dugas were the ones to name him "Henry Hans."  They took turns taking little Henry for the night and feeding him, until he got big enough to not require overnight feeding. Once Henry's eyes opened, he was upgraded to a small crate, given a shallow water dish, and we gradually began offering him solid foods in addition to his formula feedings.  First walnuts, then apple and kale, and so on.  Around this time, we got another single baby male squirrel in, so we paired the two together.  Gradually we cut back on formula feedings and once they were both over 200 grams and required only one feeding per day, they were moved to the tall cage in the barn with their own nest box and lots of enrichment (bark and branches etc...).  Once they adapted to the outdoor temperature and learned how to climb, Henry and his buddy were moved to our mammal shed, which is the last step before we release our squirrels.  After about 12 days in the shed, we released both Henry and his buddy onto Wild Care property.  We still see Henry around the property occasionally, and we believe he is living in one of the nest boxes we put up outside the mammal shed.  Henry Hans will always be regarded as one of our favorite Wild Care stories! 
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Lisa Cavanaugh, Development & Communications Officer  

My favorite Wild Care animals tend to be the owls - and this year we received four baby screech owls that were rescued near Nickerson State Park. These had to be the most photogenic birds I have ever seen!  Everyone just loved watching these adorable guys as they grew stronger and moved from the clinic to the small aviary and eventually to the elliptical. Ultimately, 3 were healthy enough to be released, and with the assistance of the fantastic park staff at Nickerson, we brought them home.
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Donate Items from our Wish List 
Join AmazonSmile to help Wild Care!
Go to https://smile.amazon.com/ to sign in to AmazonSmile, select Wild Care as your charity, and when you shop, Amazon donates 0.5% of your purchase to Wild Care!

Cristalyn Searles, Office Administrator
These little mice stuck out in my mind as one of my favorite animals to see this year.   Watching these little guys suckle formula off of the soft tip applicators and fall asleep full and comfortable belly-up was just heart melting. They looked so comfy in those little woven hat/nests the generous knitters of Yarn Hound made and donated to us!  I looked forward to watching them grow and change every day, and I took some pictures of them to remind me of them once they were released." 
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Save The Date 
Once again, The Yarmouth Moose Lodge's Women of the Moose will be holding a Rummage Sale Fundraiser and donating proceeds to Wild Care.  The sale will run on:
Saturday, January 30 and Sunday, January 31, 2016 from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Moose Lodge on Route 28 in Yarmouth. 

And don't forget to mark your calendars for Wild Care's biggest party of the year:
Wild Winter Night!  Saturday March 5th, 2016 at the Elks Lodge in Eastham.
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Many Thanks! 


We at Wild Care are so appreciative of everyone who helps make our wildlife rehabilitation center a success. There are hundreds of Wild Care friends who help in many different ways. Here are just some of the individuals and businesses who made a difference for Wild Care in 2015:


Nate Nickerson of Arnold's Lobster & Clam Bar
Mike O'Connor and everyone at Birdwatcher's General Store 
Donna Aliperti, Kathy Cotter and the Front Street Restaurant team
Diane & Peter Hall and their wonderful staff at Van Rensselaer's Restaurant 
Emily Flax and her co-workers at Atlantic Sotheby's International Realty
Scott and Linda Kelley
Georges' Fish Market
Peter & Denise Taylor
Terry & Gail Eldredge of Eldredge Surveying & Engineering
Nauset Disposal
Kinlin Grover/ Wellfleet
Sherri Pedane
Pine Tree Nursery
Lower Cape Veterinary Services
Dental Arts Studio of Cape Cod
Countryside Landscape Co.
Veterinary Associates of Cape Cod
Frank's Painting
The Cape Cod Dog
Reinhart Paint in Wellfleet 
Power Yoga of Cape Cod
Becky Alexander
Moby Dick's
Atlantic/Pacific Fish 
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Every Little Bit Helps! 
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It really warms our hearts when young people find imaginative ways to support our wildlife work. Earlier this year the Ezra Baker Innovation School in Dennis raised money and collected in-kind donations for Wild Care as part of their Philanthropy project with second and third graders.  Also, the teenagers of the Monomoy Animal Welfare Club set up a table at the Chatham Christmas stroll this December to collect donations for Wild Care!   Thank you!
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In Memoriam 
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2015 was a great and busy year for Wild Care, but it did see the passing of our friend and mascot: Quackers. He brought us all joy and laughter with his feisty personality and distinctive "quack." We are proud that we were able to give him a comfortable and loving home for all the years he was with us.  He will be missed. 
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Happy holidays from all of us at Wild Care!
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Photo by Shawn P. Carey, Migration Productions

	 Wild Care
 10 Smith Lane
Eastham, Massachusetts 02642 
info@wildcarecapecod.org
508-240-2255 
 
About Wild Care
 Since 1994, Wild Care has treated injured, ill and orphaned native wildlife for release back into the wild capable of independent survival, prevented wildlife casualties through public education and counseling, and engaged the community in conservation services through volunteerism.
Wild Care does not charge the public for our services.  We accept wildlife regardless of a rescuer's ability to make a donation; and we never compromise quality of care or the dignity of an animal's life for fundraising purposes.
 

	

	


